BUDGET COMMITTEE
3rd October, 2001

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
1. 07 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillor Antrobus, Boyd, V. Burgoyne, Dawson, Devine, Garrido, Hinds, Merry, S. Miller and J. Murphy

Councillor Hudson and Hunt also attended by invitation

24.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th September, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

25.
HOUSING SERVICES BUDGET ISSUES
The Director of Housing Services gave a presentation on the budget issues affecting his Directorate.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

26.
COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES BUDGET ISSUES
The Director of Community and Social Services gave a presentation on the budget issues affecting his Directorate.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted; and the Directorate be congratulated on the way they have managed the problems affecting the service they provide.

27.
EDUCATION AND LEISURE BUDGET MONITORING


The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report on the following 


matters:-

· The current position with regard to the staff and commercial catering contract.

· The current position on extra district pupils.

· The savings achieved from the review of the library strategy.

· Savings to be achieved from the reduction / release of education premises.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted ;and that further reports  be submitted at the next meeting of this Committee on the staff and commercial catering contract and the position regarding extra district pupils

28. REVENUE BUDGET 2001/02: BUDGET MONITORING

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position in relation to the monitoring of the revenue budget and the implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2001/02.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the report be noted; and that a further report on problem areas be submitted to the next meeting of this Committee.



(2)
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to report at the next meeting of this Committee on the trading performance of his DSO’s.

(3) THAT a report be submitted to a future Cabinet meeting on 

           alternative savings proposals to make good the shortfall in accommodation savings.

(4) THAT the additional cost of members allowances(£73,000) and the


cost of discretionary rate relief to The Lowry (£246,000), be noted

(5) THAT the declaration of the dividend by Manchester Airport 


amounting to £400,000, be noted.

(6) THAT all directorates be reminded to ensure that their budget


allocations are not exceeded and where necessary to carry out a review of their 


spending requirements and savings plans.

(7) THAT the Director of Education and Leisure be requested to 


focus on the question of pupil referral unit costs in his presentation to the next


meeting of this Committee.

29. CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position in relation to the 2001/02 capital programme and indicated that at their meeting held on 11th September, 2001 Cabinet had approved a revised programme of £56.391m.

RESOLVED: THAT the revised capital programme be noted; and that the programme and funding sources be carefully monitored over the coming months.
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